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Enquiries to: Norma Adjepong 

Phone no: 01923 226400 
Our reference: WRR2223/CA3  

Date: 24th November 2023 

Dear Occupier, 
 
Re:  Statutory Consultation - Proposed introduction of a limited waiting bay on Leavesden Road, 
south of  junction with Jubilee Road  
 
Following the informal consultation we carried out with residents between 10th February and 3rd March 
2023, Ward Councillors and officers have agreed to proceed to statutory consultation on the proposal 
to formalise a  limited waiting bay on Leavsden Road, to allow for short term parking to occur.  
 
To deter vehicles from parking immediately at the junction, which can obscure visibility for road users, 
It is proposed to formalise the a limited waiting parking bay, set back 10 metres from the junction of 
Jubilee Road.  
 
The limited waiting bay is proposed to operate Monday to Saturday 8am – 6.30pm 20mins No return 
within 1 hour.  A plan (Drawing Reference WR23/SC/CA3)  showing the proposal is attached for your 
review.  
 
The bay will formalise the parking, and allow for loading and unloading and short term parking for 
visitors. This will not affect permit residents being able to park overnight as they currently do. 
 
The statutory consultation period commences on Friday 24th November 2023. Representations of 
support or objections to the proposal, together with the grounds on which they are made must be 
sent in writing to Justin Bloomfield Head of Parking, Town Hall, Watford, WD17 3EX, or by email to 
TID@watford.gov.uk. The deadline for the receipt of objections or representations of support is 
23:59 on Friday 15th December 2023. 
 
All comments will be considered by the Head of Parking along with your local ward councillors prior 
to any decision being made on whether to implement the proposals.  
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
 
 
Norma Adjepong 
Traffic Engineer.  


